## Mohammed Gary (Mr A) EDU

From: Land, Martin (Energy Wholesale) [Martin.Land@eon-uk.com]

Sent: 26 November 2007 08:56

To: Mohammed Gary (Mr A) EDU

Subject: Without prejudice - Debrief Meeting with Medway Council post Planning Meeting

Without Prejudice

Gary

Please find attached further update on Kingsnorth position with Medway.

Doug Waters met with Medway Council Director (Robin Cooper) and Planning Officer for Kingsnorth (Chris Butler) Thursday evening

A number of interesting facts from Planning Committee emerged which we should note:

- There was a pre-meeting with each political party lead before hand the Labour lead did not signal his intent to force a recorded vote at this
- The Labour move was lead by Cllr Stephen Hubbard who we know from profiling work is employed by Bob Marshall-Andrews (BMA) (note he is also a member of Amicus); BMA has called publicly for a delay and separate meeting as noted in my report on committee so it is unsurprising that he lead the Labour move
- The planning officers stated that they believe member were being politically expedient (e.g., the recorded vote) and thought members would struggle to vote no following site visit
- Robin was (as ever) optimistic about getting it all sorted by end of December. I am more cautious. The diary secretary for councillors will be in contact with me to organise a date it will need to be a Saturday morning or afternoon in all likelihood
- Planning Officers requested that we presented the following:
- Policy and strategic rationale (although not Medway remit they felt Committee will need background)
- The existing facility
- The development details
- Future options (not part of plans but again suitable background) CCS and DH
- o Tour
- This must be largely be based on what we have already presented in public domain; Planning
   Officers will need to see presentation before event
- I will draw up an agenda a presentation material based on outline plan above; I will work with Alan Sanderson to facilitate a top class visit to site for members
- As per you note to Bob Taylor we need to work out a strategy with BMA I shall be in contact with Chris Morritt to discuss; note Alan Sanderson met him at the Medway Business Awards and he was keen to come to site

Finally 3 other applications at same meeting have been referred for site visits

## Doug

Doug Waters
Senior Project Development Engineer - Supercritical Coal Project
Development and Construction
Energy Wholesale E.ON UK
T: +44 (0) 2476 183295
M: +44 (0) 7734 491664

Disclaimer Notice

This message and any attachments are confidential and should only be read by those to whom they are addressed. If you are not the intended recipient, please contact us, delete the message from your computer and destroy any copies. Any distribution or copying without our prior permission is prohibited.

Internet communications are not always secure and therefore the E.ON Group does not accept legal responsibility for this message. The recipient is responsible for verifying its authenticity before acting on the contents. Any views or opinions presented are solely those of the author and do not necessarily represent those of the E.ON Group.

E.ON UK plc, Westwood Way, Westwood Business Park, Coventry, CV4 8LG. Registered in England & Wales No. 2366970

E.ON UK Trading Ltd, Westwood Way, Westwood Business Park, Coventry, CV4 8LG Registered in England & Wales No. 4178314

E.ON UK Trading Ltd is authorised and regulated by the Financial Services Authority to carry out energy investment activities.

Telephone +44 (0) 2476 182000 Fax +44 (0) 2476 42 5432

This email was received from the INTERNET and scanned by the Government Secure Intranet Anti-Virus service supplied by Cable&Wireless in partnership with MessageLabs. (CCTM Certificate Number 2006/04/0007.) In case of problems, please call your organisation's IT Helpdesk. Communications via the GSi may be automatically logged, monitored and/or recorded for legal purposes.